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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  4TH MAY 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Jan Goodall, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Bill Varney, Ian Kinsey, Dorothy Wilson.
APOLOGIES: Michael Leeland, Mitia Aranda, Ross Craig, Tracy Duncan, Alison Rae.
1 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 6th April 2023 were approved.
2 MATTERS ARISING:
2.1  (Re Minute 2.2). Media Coordinator for Dundee Access Group. Glenn Millar applied for the job but was unsuitable.
2.2  (Re Minute 2.2) Ramps. Sandy has ordered another ramp, but it has not yet been delivered. Anne asked if the poster she sent out was acceptable. Jan wondered if it could be made more eye-catching. Anne & Carole said they would try to improve it. Anne now has contact details for reporters for The Courier so we can contact them when we get the second ramp, and we are happy with the poster.
2.3 (Re Minute 3.2). Storage of mobility scooters. Ian Kinsey said he was part of the Albert Street Action Group which aims to make Albert Street a good residential shopping area for all its local residents, including the elderly with their mobility aids. The Action Group would like to see reduced traffic using that route into the city centre, wider pavements with more dropped kerbs as well as storage for mobility scooters, similar  to that found in Italy, Spain and Germany. It is aware that this will all take a long time to achieve and be very expensive, and it is looking for funding suggestions. Anne suggested we should try to find out which area of Dundee SUSTRANS will be improving after the Lochee Road is improved.
3 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS:
3.1 Treasurer’s Report. Sandy gave us a copy of the Statement of our Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2023. The Statement has been examined and approved by the DVVA.
3.2 Dundee Access Group AGM. This will be held on 1st June 2023. Carole invited nominations for the Convenor, Vice Convenor, Secretary and Treasurer. Carole, Sandy and Anne are prepared to continue in their present roles, but Anne would welcome some help with summarising the correspondence every month.
4 CORRESPONDENCE
4.1  ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
4.2 Disability Equality News.
4.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
4.4 LNER newsletter.
4.5 On 3/4/23 from Disability Equality Scotland sending a government consultation on CO2 emission regulations.
4.6 On 5.5/23 from National Theatre for Scotland sending info re accessible theatre performances in Scotland.
4.7 On 5/3/23 from Jacobs sending a consultation commissioned by Dundee Council re Dundee Taxis and Private Hire Vehicles.
Jan filled this in and said she thinks that the van-type taxis which are suitable for transporting wheelchairs are not suitable for others. She finds their sliding doors difficult to open/close and she finds it difficult to get in and out of them. Ian agrees with her. Carole suggested we could invite a speaker to one of our meetings after the summer to talk about taxi provision in Dundee. Jan suggested someone from the Council might be best.
4.8 On 10/4/23 from Naomi Clarke, Dundee University send an invitation to an Urban ReLeaf stakeholder workshop. Urban ReLeaf is a 4-year project which will deliver citizen-powered data ecosystems to support cross-sectoral innovation and political agenda setting for climate change adaptation and green infrastructure planning in urban environments, for an inclusive and green transition.
4.9 On 13/4/23 from DVVA inviting us to complete a Technology Enabled Care Survey.
4.10 On 20/4/23  from  the Scottish Government sending an invitation to  a consultation on their  zero emission vehicle (ZEV) mandate and CO2 emissions regulation for new cars and vans.
4.11 On 25/4/23 from Alison Rae sending the outdoor accessibility guidelines that have just been released by Paths For All.
4.12 On 24/4/23 from Ian Kinsey sending contact detail for Courier reporters.
4.13 On 25/4/23 from CILPK inviting a member of Dundee Access Group to training to become a Disability Champion. 
Carole would like to attend.
4.14 On 27/4/23 from Dorothy Wilson forwarding details of paid opportunities for members of Dundee Access Group to steward at the Radio 1 Big weekend, May 26 – 28. 
Nobody from Dundee Access Group has offered to be steward. Carole will get in touch with the organisers to find out what is being done to make the event accessible to all and she will keep us informed.
5 AOB
5.1 Bill said that there will be a webinar on 24th May 2023 entitled ‘Low Emission Zones and Blue Badges’ (invitation forwarded to you on 3/5/23). NESS has asked him to attend this webinar and he can give us feedback from it at our next meeting.
6 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Ist June 2023, immediately after or AGM. Mitia Aranda will give us a presentation about his work at this meeting.
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